STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
May 21, 2019
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Sarah Djali, Dave King, Ron Wade, Brian Jones, Fran Aiken, Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore, Karen Bliss, Kathy Robertson 
1. Apologies: Gill Foster, Janet Monks, Allan Foster, Andrew Holiday, Nic Macmillan

2. Minutes: The minutes of April’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Declarations of interest: Paul Ogden and Nicky Ogden said they live close to the site of the Robin Hill planning application.
4. Update: Neighbourhood Plan update: Paul said that the provisional date for the referendum was July 18th, but this had yet to be confirmed. Paul said all the plan information would be on the council’s website and Standish Voice’s website.  
5. Robin Hill housing application: Paul said a developer had posted information about a proposed housebuilding scheme on safeguarded land at Robin Hill – currently green fields. Paul said it was disappointing that Standish Voice had not been informed about the plan but representatives were willing to meet the developers, Keir. Paul said the plan as it stood breached at least two policies in the Neighbourhood Plan, including building on the proposed Green Corridor. After members of the public expressed their anger and disappointment at the scheme it was decided that Standish Voice should ask for a meeting with the developers after the deadline for submissions, due by the end of May. 
6. Standish Christmas Market: Kathy said preparations for the Market on November 30 were progressing well and a number of traders had already signed up for the day. 
7. Christmas Decorations Committee: Diane said the committee was due to meet next on July 4 to discuss this year’s decorations.

8. Myles Standish Celebration: Ron said a meeting with interested parties was being arranged. Fran said the library was progressing a project to put in a planting scheme to mark the occasion.
9. Update from lead committee members: Ron said the membership had increased to 1,200. Paul said he attended a meeting run by Locality to discuss Localism in Wigan where he was asked about the experience of Neighbourhood Planning in Standish.
7.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be on Tuesday, June 18th.
The meeting ended at 8.45pm


